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NOTICE OF MODIFICATIONS TO TEXT OF PROPOSED REGULATIONS, AND ADDITION 
OF DOCUMENTS AND INFORMATION TO RULEMAKING FILE 

Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code section 11346.8(c), and 
section 44 of Title 1 of the California Code of Regulations (CCR), the Department 
of General Services (DGS) is providing notice of changes made to proposed 
regulations originally noticed to the public in the California Regulatory Notice 
Register on September 2, 2022. This includes changes made to the following 
document incorporated by reference: 

1. Request for Small Business, Small Business for the Purpose of Public 
Works and/or Disabled Veteran Business Enterprise Certification 
(Application) DGS PD 812 (Rev. 09/2019) 

Newly proposed changes to the text to be printed in the CCR are indicated in 
double underline for additions and double strikethrough for deletions. Newly 
proposed changes to the Application are indicated in italics and underline for 
additions and italics and strikethrough for deletions. 

Additionally, pursuant to the requirements of Government Code sections 
11346.8(d), 11346.9(a)(1), and 11347.1, the Department of General Services is 
providing notice that documents and other information which the agency has 
relied upon in adopting the proposed regulations have been added to the 
rulemaking file and are available for public inspection and comment.  

The documents and information added to the rulemaking file are as follows: 

1. Initial Statement of Reasons Addendum 

This document is available for public inspection at the Department of General 
Services, Procurement Division, Office of Small Business and DVBE Services 
located at 707 Third Street, 1st Floor, Room 400, West Sacramento, CA, 95605 
from May 15, 2023, through May 30, 2023 between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 
5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. 

DGS is making available copies of these documents by visiting: 
https://www.dgs.ca.gov/PD/Resources/Page-Content/Procurement-Division-
Resources-List-Folder/Notice-of-Rulemaking-Regulations-for-SB-
DVBE?search=notice%20of%20rulemaking  

If you have any comments regarding the proposed changes or the documents 
and other information, the Department of General Services will accept written 
comments between May 15, 2023, and May 30, 2023. All written comments must 
be submitted to the Department of General Services, Procurement Division, 
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Office of Small Business and DVBE Services no later than May 30, 2023, and 
addressed to: 

Demeshia Swanson, Business Outreach Program Manager 
Department of General Services, Procurement Division, Office of Small 
Business and DVBE Services  
707 Third Street, 1st Floor, Room 400 
West Sacramento, CA, 95605 

Or Email: SBDVBEregulations@dgs.ca.gov  

All written comments received by May 30, 2023, which pertain to the indicated 
changes or the above-listed documents and other information, will be reviewed 
and any objections and/or recommendations will be responded to by the 
Department of General Services, Procurement Division, Office of Small Business 
and DVBE Services staff as part of the compilation of the rulemaking file. 
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